

OFFICE OF THE VICE PRESIDENT OPERATIONS AND REAL ESTATE PARTNERSHIPS

December 2, 2019

Ms. Ellen Devlin Committee Secretary Toronto and East York Community Council 2nd floor, West Tower, City Hall 100 Queen St. W. Toronto, ON M5H 2N2

Dear Ms. Devlin,

Re: Mid-Block Pedestrian Traffic Control Signals – Queen's Park Crescent West, Queen's Park

I am writing to confirm the University of Toronto's strong support for Transportation Services' recommendations to install three mid-block pedestrian traffic control signals on the north, west and east side of Queen's Park Crescent as specified in their report submitted to the Toronto and East York Community Council on November 15, 2019.

The University of Toronto St. George Campus has over 60,000 students who will benefit from enhancing the safety of the pedestrian environment. As noted in the report, the recommendations also implement a key objective articulated in our proposed new St. George Campus Secondary Plan. The additional controlled crossing points in the specified areas will facilitate safe access for both our students and visitors to the St. George Campus and improve overall pedestrian circulation in the vicinity of Queen's Park and the Legislative Precinct Grounds.

We look forward to working with the City to facilitate these proposed enhancements. Please do not hesitate to contact me directly for further information.

Yours sincerely,

Sott Maly

Scott Mabury

Vice-President, Operations and Real Estate Partnerships